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and introduce innovation in
correctional practices.

Congress appropriated $12 million for
this program in FY 1995, which is
allocated by Congress among the three
program areas described below. The
balance of the allocation for Part I will
be awarded under the Comprehensive
Communities Program for Community-
based Alternatives to Incarceration.

Part I—Demonstration Programs—
$8,250,000

The purpose of this program is to
demonstrate the development and
implementation of correctional options
within existing correctional systems.
The term ‘‘correctional option’’ includes
community-based incarceration,
weekend incarceration, correctional
boot camps, transitional programs and
aftercare services, drug courts, day
reporting, structured fines, electronic
monitoring, intensive probation, and
other innovative sanctions designed to
have the greatest impact on offenders
who can be dealt with more effectively
in a nontraditional correctional
environment.

Some sites, funded with
demonstration grants in FY 1992 and FY
1993, will receive continuation funding.
Up to 10 new sites will be selected
competitively from among the 24 sites
funded with planning grants in FY
1994, to receive Correctional Options
Demonstration Grants.

BJA will also provide $1.5 million to
support two demonstration sites for the
Office of Juvenile Justice and
Delinquency’s (OJJDP) Accountability
Based Community Intervention
Program. In addition, $500,000 has been
allocated to support OJJDP’s Intensive
Aftercare Program.

From Part I, $1.35 million has been
allocated for the development of
community-based alternatives to
incarceration under the Comprehensive
Communities Program.

Part II—Training and Technical
Assistance—$1,200,000

The purpose of this program is to
make grants to private, nonprofit
organizations to provide training and
technical assistance to criminal justice
personnel and establish small,
innovative demonstration projects. In
FY 1995, the Correctional Options
Technical Assistance and Support
Program will continue to provide
services to public agencies that have
been awarded Part I grants for
demonstration programs and Part III
grants for correctional boot camps. The
program will also implement a
nationwide outreach program to
jurisdictions seeking to plan, develop,

implement, improve, or expand
alternatives to traditional modes of
incarceration.

As described below, the nationwide
outreach program will include the
efforts of a number of other nonprofit
organizations with specialized areas of
expertise, some of which will not
receive new awards in FY 1995.

• Treatment Alternatives for Special
Clients (TASC)—The National
Consortium of TASC Programs will
provide technical assistance and
training on developing linkages between
treatment and criminal justice.

• American Probation and Parole
Association (APPA) will provide
technical assistance and training on
Intensive Supervision Programs and
mobilizing community involvement and
support for correctional options
programs.

• The Sentencing Project will provide
training and technical assistance on
defense-based sentencing initiatives.

• The American Correctional
Association will convene a National
Meeting to Promote Correctional
Options, support follow-up regional
meetings and training sessions, and
provide training and technical
assistance to support the Federal
Surplus Property Program.

• Productive Work and Employment
Preparedness—The Correctional
Industries Association (CIA) will
provide technical assistance and
support to the Prison Industries
Enhancement and Certification Program.
BJA will also continue to provide
technical assistance and program
development to support productive
work opportunities in local jails,
through a continuation grant to the Jail
Work and Industries Center.

• Structured Sentencing— The
National Council on Crime and
Delinquency will complete a study of
structured sentencing practices and
experiences nationwide and will
develop a dissemination and technical
assistance initiative.

• Telecommunications to Support
Correctional Options—The Community
Corrections Improvement Association
will develop informational and training
videos, a national satellite
teleconference on correctional options,
and other telecommunications products,
such as telephone training conferences,
computer bulletin boards, or regional
teleconferences.

• Transitional and Aftercare
Services—The VERA Institute will
provide technical assistance and
support to strengthen transitional and
aftercare services available to youthful
offenders that successfully complete
correctional boot camp programs. It will

also support the design of community-
based intervention services for drug
dependent offenders.

• Prosecutor and Public Defender
Training—The Institute for Law and
Justice will continue to work with
prosecutors and public defenders to
promote a greater understanding of the
issues that influence the development,
implementation, and successful
operation of correctional options.

Part III—Boot Camps—$1,200,000
The purpose of this program is to

develop and test the effectiveness of
correctional boot camps as a
correctional option. Sites that received
boot camp implementation grants in FY
1992 and FY 1993 will be eligible to
receive continuation funding in FY
1995. Funds will also be available to
support boot camp applications
developed by FY 1994 planning grant
recipients.

Criminal Aliens Initiatives

Enhance the Ability of State and Local
Agencies, in conjunction with the
Immigration and Naturalization Service,
To Apprehend and Deport Criminal
Aliens

The number of criminal aliens being
arrested and incarcerated is increasing,
adding to the already enormous
criminal justice caseload and to the
crowding in our jails and prisons. An
estimated 100,000 illegal aliens
convicted of felonies reside in our
Federal, State, and local correctional/
detention facilities. The identification
and deportation of criminal aliens are
high priorities for the Department of
Justice. BJA, in conjunction with the
Immigration and Naturalization Service
(INS), will continue to assist State and
local law enforcement and corrections
agencies in addressing the problems
associated with the investigation of
criminal aliens involved in drug
trafficking and other serious crime as
well as the impact of criminal aliens
detained in State correctional systems.

Non-Competitive

Criminal Alien Identification and
Intervention—$1,000,000

The Criminal Alien Identification and
Intervention Program is designed to
enable the earliest possible
identification of aliens arrested for
felony offenses through INS’s Law
Enforcement Support Center (LESC).
During FY 1995, the six States that have
documented the largest alien
populations in their correctional
systems will continue to serve as
demonstration sites. Technical
assistance will be provided by the


